
MAIN FAMILY OF PARISHES’ OFFICE HOURS:  Immaculate Heart at St. Michael’s Church—2153 Parkwood Avenue 
Tues. to Fri.  9 am.—2 pm. Please call Shirl at 519-258-0910 Ext. 200 

Shirl can assist you at our main office. 

 
  

  
     
     
      

 
 

 ROSE CITY CENTRAL CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 
IMMACULATE HEART, OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP & ST. MICHAEL’S 

 
& Holy Trinity & St. Francis of Assisi 

 
Main Office Phone: 519– 258– 0910   

Email Address: *new email* rcc@dol.ca  Website: www.olph.dionet.org 

PASTORAL TEAM FOR ROSE CITY CENTRAL 
CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 

 

Pastor: Rev. Glen Ball 519-258-0910 Ext. 222 (new 
Ext.)  gball@dol.ca        
Associate Pastor: Rev. Stanislaw Izdebski   
sizdebski@dol.ca 
Associate Pastor: Rev. Miro Grubišić 
Priest in Residence: Rev. Bill Kornacker 
Pastoral Minister: Sr. Elzbieta Mruczekௗ 
emruczek@dol.ca 
Pastoral Minister: Christine Toffolon,  519-966-1953 
Ext. 226 (new Ext.) ctoffolon@dol.ca 

 

 

Pentecost Sunday 
May 28, 2023 

ROSE CITY CENTRAL CATHOLIC  
FAMILY OF PARISHES STAFF  

IMMACULATE HEART, ST. MICHAEL’S & OLPH 
 

Main Office:  519-258-0910   -  rcc@dol.ca  *new email* 
Secretary/Bookkeeper: Shirl Masse Ext 200 smasse@dol.ca  
Bookkeeper: Daniela Pastorius  (OLPH)           
Secretary:      Miroslawa “Mirka” Rodzinka IH & OLPH  
Musicians:       Jim Dittmer (St. Michael & IH) 
  John Salalila (OLPH) 
  Roshell Mathias (OLPH)   
Maintenance:    Victor Piccolo (IH) 

   Paul Smith   (OLPH) 
                 

MASS TIMES FOR OUR ROSE CITY CENTRAL 
CATHOLIC FAMILY OF PARISHES 

 
SATURDAY EVENING: 
5:00 pm. at Our Lady of Perpetual Help (OLPH) 
5:00 pm. at Immaculate Heart in St. Michael’s 
5:00 pm. at St. Francis of Assisi (in Croatian) 
SUNDAY: 
9:00 am. at Holy Trinity (in English) 
9:00 am. at St. Francis (in English) 
10:30 am. at OLPH  
10:30 am. at Holy Trinity (in Polish) 
11:00 am. at St. Francis (in Croatian) 
12:30 pm. at Immaculate Heart in St. Michael’s 
12:30 pm. at Holy Trinity (in Polish)  
Mass schedule for St. Michael’s— 
Sunday June 18 at 9:00 am. 

SACRAMENTS OF INITIATION 
Baptism:  Register Online  

First Communion & First Reconciliation:  Registration is 
now closed for 2023 

Confirmation - Registration is now closed for 2023 
SACRAMENTS OF HEALING 

Reconciliation: at St. Michael’s Sat.’s from 2– 3:00 pm. 
2153 Parkwood Ave. 

Sacrament of the Sick:  Please call the office 
SACRAMENTS OF SERVICE 

Marriage:  Call the office at least six months in advance  
Holy Orders:  Contact the office 

‘ROSE CITY CENTRAL’ CATHOLIC  
FAMILY OF PARISHES PRAYER 

Lord, please console and protect our ‘Rose City Central’ family of  
parishes.  May we become a true Catholic family.  

We come to You Holy Trinity and ask You to guide our path  
as we become witnesses of our faith.  

To Immaculate Mary our Mother, we ask for your perpetual help;  
and we ask Saint Francis for peace  and Saint Michael for protection.  

Amen. 

 
WEEKDAY (DAILY) MASS SCHEDULE FOR 
HOLY TRINITY & ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI 

 
Holy Trinity- 1035 Ellis Street East, : Monday to Friday at 7:00 
pm. in Polish & Saturday at 8:00 am.in English 
 
St. Francis of Assisi—1701 Turner Road : Tuesday to Friday at 
6:00 pm. in Croatian 

“BEING A MISSION-ORIENTED CHURCH THAT 
FORMS DISCIPLES OF JESUS.” 



BAPTISM FOR OLPH &  
IMMACULATE HEART CHURCH  

Once you have filled out the online baptism registration 
form from our website, Christine will email you with the available 
dates. Baptisms for OLPH and Immaculate Heart will now take 
place during our weekend Masses. Saturday evening at 5:00 pm. 
or Sunday morning at 10:30 am. or at Immaculate Heart at 12:30 
pm. Information about the one required baptismal prep night will 
be sent to you once the registration form has been received by 
Christine. Further information is found on our website. Please 
direct questions to Christine at 519-966-1953, Ext:226 or email 
her ctoffolon@dol.ca       

ANNOUNCED MASSES FOR  
IMMACULATE HEART/ST. MICHAEL 

 & OLPH CHURCHES 
 

Tues. May 30 at 6:00 pm. at OLPH   
Erlinda & Gladys Gallana...by Victor 
Esperanza Valerio …by Daughter & Family 
Souls in Purgatory esp. deceased members … by FOSS 

 
Wed. May 31 at 24:00 pm at Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 

Intentions of Annibale Biasutto ...by Family     
 Imelda Bonnici… by Daughters     
Gordon Johnston  … by Marie 
Intentions of Fr. Daniel Corso 1st Ann. … by Michael & Jeannie 
Cowan  
Fiona Hewett  … by Theresa Rivard  
 

Thurs. June 1 at 6:00 pm. at OLPH   
Jimmy & Lidia Povoledo … by Family 
Rod MacDonald ...by Clark & Eva Hogue 
Linda Stansfield … by Paulette Houle 
 

Fri. June 2 at 8:00 am. at Immaculate Heart/St. Michael’s 
Matthew Harper ...by Steven   
Gabrielle Jabbour … by Marie  
Randolph Weest … by Theresa Rivard 

To Everything there is a season... “a time to be healed...”  
For our parishioners who are sick, in the hospital or 
awaiting surgery. 
There is “a time  for everything under Heaven.....” 

Please pray for those who have died from our families and from 
our Rose City Central Catholic Family of Parishes’ community. 

 Gospel Reflection:  John 20:19-23 
Jesus appears to his disciples and gives them the gift of the Holy Spirit.     
The Season of Easter concludes with today’s celebration, the Feast of Pentecost. On Pentecost we celebrate the descent of the Holy Spirit 
upon the apostles gathered in the upper room in Jerusalem; this event marks the beginning of the Church. The story of Pentecost is found in 
the Acts of the Apostles, today’s first reading. The account in today’s Gospel, John 20:19-23, also recounts how Jesus gave the gift of the 
Holy Spirit to his disciples. Yet the event in John’s Gospel takes place on Easter Sunday. There is no need to try to reconcile these two 
accounts. It is enough that we know that after his death, Jesus fulfilled his promise to send to his disciples a helper, an advocate, who would 
enable them to be his witnesses throughout the world. 
We already heard today’s Gospel proclaimed on the Second Sunday of Easter this year (Lectionary Cycle A). That Gospel passage, however, 
also included the description of Jesus’ appearance to Thomas. In that context, we were led reflect on belief and unbelief. 
In the context of the Feast of Pentecost, John 20:19-23 reminds us about the integral connection between the gifts of peace and forgiveness 
and the action of the Holy Spirit. Jesus greets his disciples with the gift of peace. Jesus then commissions his 
disciples to continue the work that he has begun, “As the Father has sent me, so I send you.” He breathes the 
Holy Spirit upon the disciples and sends them to continue his work of reconciliation through the forgiveness of 
sins. Jesus’ act of breathing the Holy Spirit mirrors God’s act of breathing life into Adam at the time of 
Creation. In fact, both the Greek and Hebrew words for “spirit” can also be translated as “breath.” 
This Gospel reminds us that the Church is called to be a reconciling presence in the world. The reconciling 
presence of Christ is celebrated in the Church’s sacramental life. In the Sacrament of Baptism, we are cleansed 
of sin and become a new creation in Christ. In the Sacrament of Penance, the Church celebrates the mercy of 
God through the forgiving of sins. This reconciling presence is also to be a way of life for Christians. In 
situations of conflict, we are to be agents of peace and harmony among people.  *From Loyolapress.com  

Pope’s Prayer Intentions for May :  
For Church movements and groups: We pray that 
Church movements and groups may rediscover their 
mission of evangelization each day, placing their own 
charisms at the service of needs in the world. 

The Church honors with a special feast day (May 31) and a mystery of the Rosary  
THE VISITATION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY. 

What is the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary? The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary is a reference to the biblical 
event of Mary visiting her cousin, Elizabeth. This event is narrated in the Gospel of Luke.  
“[B]ehold, Elizabeth, your relative, has also conceived a son in her old age, and this is the sixth month for her who was called 
barren” ... During those days Mary set out and traveled to the hill country in haste to a town of Judah, where she entered the 
house of Zechariah and greeted Elizabeth. When Elizabeth heard Mary’s greeting, the infant leaped in her womb, and Eliza-
beth, filled with the holy Spirit, cried out in a loud voice and said, “Most blessed are you among women, and blessed is the 
fruit of your womb. And how does this happen to me, that the mother of my Lord[n] should come to me? For at the moment 
the sound of your greeting reached my ears, the infant in my womb leaped for joy. Blessed are you who believed[o] that what 

was spoken to you by the Lord would be fulfilled.” Luke 1:36, 39-45 
It is believed by many biblical scholars that Mary visited Elizabeth to help her during the last three months of her pregnancy. This would make 
sense, as Elizabeth miraculously conceived a child at an advanced age, and would have needed extra help. Mary’s visit to Elizabeth was also a 
journey that wasn’t easy, passing through country that was dangerous to travel. Mary stayed with Elizabeth for the next three months, possibly 
even helping with the birth of St. John the Baptist. 
The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary is a beautiful biblical event, one that highlights the charitable heart of Mary for her cousin, Eliza-
beth. 

“Receive the Holy Spirit” (John 20:22)  



EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT AT  
HOLY TRINITY  

Eucharistic Adoration takes place on the first Friday of every 
month at Holy Trinity. It will begin after the 7:00 pm. Mass on 
Friday and continue until Saturday at 8:00 a.m. (English Mass at 
8:00 am.) Come and spend time with our Lord on Friday June 2 
to Saturday June 3. 

HOLY HOURS FOR VOCATIONS 
The Vocations Office will be hosting a Holy Hour for Vocations to 
the Priesthood on the night before the ordination of our new transi-
tional deacons. Join them on Thursday, June 15 at 7:00 p.m. at 
Sacred Heart Parish in LaSalle 

This might interest any men considering the priesthood. 

COFFEE SUNDAY AT IMMACULATE HEART 
On June 4th after the 12:30 pm Mass the Catholic Women's 
League and the Social Committee would like to extend an invi-
tation to all parishioners to come downstairs to the big hall to 
enjoy some refreshments, cake and snacks.  We  hope to see you 
there! 

FIRST COMMUNION 
 On Sunday June 4 at Immaculate Heart at the 12:30 
pm. Mass 15 children will receive the Eucharist for the 
first time. Please welcome our families at Mass on this 
day. 
On Sunday June 4 at OLPH 26 children will receive 

the Eucharist for the first time at a special Mass at 3:30 pm.  

GARDENING MINISTRY AT OLPH 
Can you trim tress and bushes? We would love for you to volunteer 
your skills and help clean up the bushes and trees on our Church 
property. Our flowers beds also could use some tender 
loving care. We would love to form a gardening ministry. 
Come when you can and pull some weeds for us. Or leave 
your name with Christine and she can put you in touch 
with others who might want to do this as a group. Bring 
your own tools. Yard waste bags can be provided if you let 
Christine know ahead of time.  
We are always looking for perennials to fill in the flower beds. If 
you have any at home that you would like to share– keep the 
Church in mind.    

Jesus told his disciples to “ask the Lord of 
the harvest to send out labourers into his 
harvest.” Throughout the history of our 
diocese, many priests and members of 

institutes of consecrated life, women and men, 
have given their lives in service of the Gospel. 
We thank God for the tremendous witness they have given us and 
the enormous sacrifices they have made.  
 We thank God also because in our day he continues to send out 
workers into his harvest. In the next few weeks, I will be ordaining 
three men to the diaconate. God willing, they will be ordained 
priests in a year’s time. Their vocations have been nurtured in their 
families, our parishes and St. Peter’s Seminary. Their ordinations 
are a sign of hope for all of us.  
 When we speak of vocations, it is important to recognize that 
God’s loving call is to all. All the baptized are called by God to a 
particular vocation. Some are called to love and serve the Lord in 
marriage and family, others in single life, others in ordained minis-
try, consecrated life and lay ecclesial ministries. Others respond to 
God’s call through their presence in the world in their professional, 
social and community commitments. Our response to God’s call 
must be a lifelong project which we embrace every day with all our 
hearts.  
A real and pressing concern for our diocese, as well as dioceses 
across Canada and other parts of the world, is the shortage of 
priests. We are blessed to have priests from other countries who are 
willing to minister in our diocese. They leave their homeland and 
serve generously in our parishes, working hard to become familiar 
with our culture and to learn a different language. We would not be 
able to serve our people without them and are profoundly grateful 
for their priestly ministry.  
 As we look to the future and see that there will be a declining num-
ber of priests for our diocese, we have a responsibility to promote a 
new generation of priests. I am announcing for our diocese a Year 
of Prayer for Vocations to the Priesthood. This special year of pray-
er will start on Pentecost Sunday, 28 May 2023, and will continue 
until Pentecost Sunday in 2024.  
 The promotion of vocations is happening in our Families of Parish-
es. They are working hard to become a missionary Church that 
forms disciples of Jesus, reaching out to families and young people, 
welcoming them to our parishes and inviting them to join us in our 
celebration of the Eucharist and our commitment to justice and ser-
vice to those who are poor and in need. They are offering a variety 
of experiences which help our young people, and adults as well, 
discern that Jesus is truly present in their lives and making himself 
known to them, so that they can joyfully respond to his unique call 
to them. Those who set out on this journey are coming to our par-
ishes to see the values of the Gospel lived out, to learn how to pray, 
to be accompanied and to receive spiritual guidance. We need to 
trust that as they grow in a personal relationship with Jesus and are 
inspired by the priests whom they come to know, some of them will 
hear God calling them to the priesthood and respond with an open 
heart.  
 These efforts to promote vocations to the priesthood are important 
but most important is prayer. This Year of Prayer for Vocations to 
the Priesthood reminds us of Jesus’ urgent call: “ask the Lord of the 
harvest to send out labourers into his harvest”. His call is addressed 
to individuals, families, parishes, Catholic schools, and other faith 
communities in our diocese. Our first duty is to keep alive this ap-
peal for unceasing prayer for vocations to the priesthood. I ask our 
parishes to offer Holy Hours, Eucharistic Adoration and Marian 
devotions. I ask our families to pray together, pray with the Scrip-
tures, pray the Rosary, pray at mealtimes, bedtime, special moments 
and during the liturgical seasons.  
 The call of Peter occurred through the witness of his brother, An-
drew, who spoke to him about his personal encounter with Jesus 
and then brought him to Jesus (John 1:35-42). We too can be instru-
ments of God’s call. The call to the priesthood can be awakened 
through the witness of a parent, grandparent, friend, youth minister 
or teacher. When priests tell their vocation story, almost always 
they relate how they were personally asked to consider the priest-
hood by their parish priest 

Two of the Basilian priests who taught me in 
high school took me aside when I was in Grade 
12 and invited me to consider becoming a Basili-
an. I urge you, my brother priests, to take seri-
ously this most important role you have in pro-
moting vocations. Make the promotion of voca-

tions a priority in your Family of Parishes. Take advantage of opportu-
nities to invite a young, or older , man to think about the priesthood. 
The joy you radiate, the witness you give of loving service, the dedica-
tion to your people, the holiness of your life, the fidelity to your voca-
tion – all these qualities draw people to Christ and attract men to the 
priesthood.  
I am asking you, the faithful of our diocese, to participate fully in this 
Year of Prayer for Vocations to the Priesthood. Our Director of Voca-
tions is making available excellent resources for parishes, families and 
schools. I note especially our diocesan prayer which will be a focus this 
year for our prayer for priestly vocations.  The Year of Prayer for Voca-
tions to the Priesthood is an expression of our hope, the hope we cele-
brate on Pentecost Sunday. We firmly believe that Jesus pours out the 
Holy Spirit on his Church and continues to call men to the priesthood.  
 May we open our hearts to the gifts of the Holy Spirit. May Mary, 
Mother of the Church, watch over the faithful of our diocese and those 
called to the priesthood, that we may manifest to the world the beauty of 
a life lived totally for God.  
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Most Rev. Ronald P. Fabbro, CSB 
Bishop of London  



FEAST & MEMORIAL DAYS 
May 29—The Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the 
Church 
May 31—The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
June 1—St. Justin 
June 2—St. Marcellinus & St. Peter 
June 3—St. Charles Lwanga & Companions 

We invite youth in Grade nine and up to attend the 
Youth Mass at Holy Trinity Church. The Mass is in 
English. A youth choir is providing the music for the 
Mass. Sunday, June 4 at 6:00 pm. 
**This is the last Youth Mass until September. 

News from our Rev. Lionel Belanger Council #11090 
Our next "meeting" will take place on Monday June 5th at 
6:30pm in the church basement; this will be a wonderful pot-
luck dinner hosted by both the Knights of Columbus and the 
Catholic Womens League and spouses are welcome of course. 
On Saturday June 10th at 4:30pm the Dean Wagner Assembly 
Colour Corps will be leading an outdoor procession for St 
Angela church. This special occasion is in honour of Corpus 
Christi and Rev Steve Huber will be the celebrant for this 
mass. Last year we held this as well and it's an inspiring spec-
tacle to witness.  
 
"He that findeth his life shall lose it: and he that loseth his life 
for my sake shall find it."- MATTHEW 10:39 

BINGO & GAMING—OLPH CHURCH 
Our New Testament Bibles for our Confirmandi were purchased 
from our cBingo funds. Our bingo sessions are held at All Star 
Gaming Centre on Walker Rd.  Our next assigned 
dates are Tues. June 6 from 1—3 pm & Wed. June 14 
from  9– 11 am.. **We are looking for more volun-
teers. Sessions are 2 hours only, training provided. 
Three sessions a month—you would work less than 
three a month. Let Christine know if you are interested. 

IMMACULATE HEART CWL &  
THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:  

On Monday, June 5th at 6:30 pm in the large 
hall the Immaculate Heart CWL & the Knights of 
Columbus would like to invite all the parishioners 
to a Potluck Dinner. Bring a dish and a friend! 
We hope to see you there. 

CHARISMATIC HEALING MASS  The first Fri-
day of the month. The next Mass will be on June 2—
at  St. Michael’s Church at 7:00 pm. Prayer Teams 
are available. All are invited to attend. Elevator is 
available. 

OLPH CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE RECRUITMENT 
Why not consider joining the OLPH parish CWL council? If you are 
a woman 16 yrs. to 99 yrs., we are inviting you to join our Catholic 
Women’s League of OLPH parish. What do we do? We hold bi-
monthly meetings (some are on Tuesday evenings and others are on 
Sunday afternoons) we host pasta dinners & other parish events, we 
support our community through donations and volunteer hours, we 
petition the government and have a strong voice in parliament 
through our resolutions AND we pray together. You can decide how 
much involvement you want in the league, it may be that you can 
only be a prayer partner at this time. You can be a member in many 
ways, Just ask one of our members or one of our 
executive members; President– Janis McIsaac; 
Secretary Christine Toffolon; Treasurer– Nancy 
Charron; Past President—Diane Miller. 

OLPH SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL-  
If you would like to make a monetary donation to the SSVP 
we offer the option for you to make an e-transfer to 
ssvpolph@hotmail.com—in the memo line please put your 
name & address. The answer to the question is : SSVPOLPH 
or you may leave a donation in the offertory basket. The 

SSVP green envelopes are found next to the offertory basket.  Calls to 
the SSVP can be reached at 519-966-1953 EXT. 236      (*note this is 
new extension)   
**When you are shopping for your groceries if you can pick up diced 
tomatoes, jam and or snacks for our SSVP pantry it would be appreci-
ated. 

SSVP AT IMMACULATE HEART 
Please remember us when you go shopping and pick up 
jam and tuna.  
St. Vincent de Paul food calls: 519-258-0910 Ext 235 
(*please note this is a new number and Ext.) 

CWL BURSARIES ~ OLPH  CWL is offering TWO  
BURSARIES.  
The application forms are available at the Welcome Desk at 
OLPH. 
 The first bursary is for a High School student graduating and 

going to University or College in the Fall. 
Anyone can apply – male or female. You must be 
active in the 
parish. You do not need to have a mother or grand-
mother as a member of the CWL of OLPH parish. 
Deadline to apply is June 28, 2023 

The second bursary is for a Grade School student who is going 
to a Catholic High School. It is a Gift Certificate to Freeds (to 
help purchase school uniform). To qualify for this bursary, ap-
plicant must have a mother or grandmother who is a current 
member of OLPH parish CWL. Deadline to apply is June 28, 

Are we listening to the Spirit’s promptings?  



FAMILY ACTIVITY FOR PENTECOST SUNDAY  

READINGS OF THE WEEK 
Monday–  Sirach 17:19-27; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 
32:1-2, 5, 6, 7; Gospel, Mark 10:17-27      
Tuesday—   Sirach 35:1-12; Responsorial Psalm, 
Psalms 50:5-6, 7-8, 14, 23; Gospel, Mark 10:28-31            
Wednesday—  Romans 12:9-16Responsorial Psalm, Isaiah 12:2-3, 4,  
-6; Gospel, Luke 1:39-56    
Thursday—  Sirach 42:15-25; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 33:2-3, 4
-5, 6-7, 8-9; Gospel, Mark 10:46-52    
Friday—   Sirach 44:1, 9-13; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 149:1-2, 3
-4, 5-6, 9; Gospel, Mark 11:11-26   
Saturday— Sirach 51:12-20; Responsorial Psalm, Psalms 19:8, 9, 
10, 11; Gospel, Mark 11:27-33  
Sunday– First Reading: Exodus 34:4-6, 8-9; Responsorial Psalm, 
Daniel 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56; Second Reading: 2 Corinthians 13:11-13;  
Gospel, John 3:16-18 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is offered monthly at Immaculate 
Heart/St. Michael’s Church. It takes place every first Friday of 
the month— June 2 from 8:30 am.—5:30 pm. If you would 
like to be on their schedule of adorers and join them for an hour 
of Adoration please call the office at 519– 258– 0910 and leave 
your name with Shirl, our secretary/bookkeeper. You can also 
just attend without being on a schedule. (The schedule ensures 
there are at least two people in attendance) 

All youth 18—35 years of age are invit-
ed to an evening of renewal & revival of 
the Holy Spirit on Friday June 2 at Cor-
pus Christi. Hosted by the Youth, 
Young Adult, Family Ministry Office in 
The Diocese of London. Contact Chris-
tine Coyle at ccoyle@dol.ca or 519– 
433– 0658 Ext. 261 

THE EUCHARISTIC MIRACLES OF 
THE WORLD EXHIBIT 
The Amherstburg- Harrow Catholic Fami-
ly of Parishes is hosting the Vatican ap-
proved Eucharistic Miracles of the 
World Exhibit. The exhibit, which was 
designed and created by Blessed Carlo 
Acutis, features panels that each tell the 
story of a Eucharistic miracle and allow 
you to “virtually visit” the places where 
the miracles took place. The dates and 
times for this event are: Columbus Hall - 
190 Richmond Street, Amherstburg, On-
tario, When: Saturday, May 27 from 9:30 
am to 9:30 pm, Sunday, May 28 from 9:30 
am to 7:30 pm, Monday, May 29 from 
9:30 am to 7:30 pm. For more information, 
please tact ahcfop@dol.ca or Kim 
Bornais at kbornais@dol.ca or 
519-736-5418. 

CONFIRMATION is a great opportunity to start taking your spirituality seriously, you’ll 
be glad you did. Your “yes” can change the world, what’s holding you 
back? Our Rose City Central Catholic Family of Parishes sends our prayers 
and blessings to our Confirmation Candidates from Immaculate Heart & 
OLPH who were Confirmed in our faith on May 27: Angela Agorilla, 
Christopher Blasetig, Anthony Blasetig , Brigitta Brukker, 
Vera Donnelly, Landon Drouillard, Marcello Gebrael, Kaeden Hill,  
Mackenzie Hill, , Domenic Lozon, Izabela Lozon, Julia Luic, Zienna  
McIntyre, Giada Modolo, Giordano Modolo, Monera Musa, Bryce  
Ranola, Jocelyn Roberts, Ferlandy Rosas, Emma Slater, Gabriel Whited & 
Rachel Ibrahim (RCIA) 
May 28: Daniel Baughan, Joshua Carter, Ahliya Chiandussi, Amanda 
Melakuqi & Reihan Perez.  
Today and always—Celebrate the best-version-of- yourself! 
 
We are truly blessed in our family of parishes to have such dedicated adults to share their 
faith with our Confirmandi. We thank our catechists; Dan Baughan, Courtney Blevins,  
Teresa Gebrael,  & Donny Thivierge 
Thank you.... 
...to our Confirmandi who participated in several Community Service Hours at the Church-
es and in the community. Especially for their help during Holy Week with the decorations 
at OLPH and for getting the Churches ready for Easter. 
...to the parents, grandparents, and guardians for supporting the Confirmandi. 
...to our parish community for your prayers and support during their preparation from Feb-
ruary to today. 
...to our volunteer musicians, cantors & choirs for their beautiful music and voices!  
...to the Holy Spirit for helping to guide us. 
...to Fr. Glen for attending our preparation classes and for all your support. 
...to Bishop Dabrowski for being us with us to Confirm our youth. We send our blessings 
as you begin your new assignment as Bishop of the Diocese of Charlottetown. 

BINGO COMMITTEE AT IMMACULATE HEART 
Please do not forget to support our Church Bingo’s from Immaculate 
Heart Church. They are held at All Star  Gaming Centre on Walker 
Rd. The Bingos are very important to Immaculate Heart parish. A big 
thank you to all the volunteers and participants who 
continually make the effort to support Immaculate Heart 
parish. Our next assigned dates are:     Tues. June 6 
from 11 am—1 pm. & Wed. June 14 from 1—3 pm. 

We send our prayers and blessings to the 
Confirmandi from St. Francis of Assisi 
& Holy Trinity Churches. The youth 
were Confirmed by Bishop Dabrowski 
on Sunday May 28. Our Rose City  
Central Catholic Family of Parishes is 
blessed to celebrate Confirmations on 
Pentecost weekend.  

“There is JOY in the  
house of the Lord” 



Follow & Like us on Facebook at  
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Windsor 
& Immaculate Heart Parish Windsor 

PARISH COMMITTEES & GROUPS at  
IMMACULATE HEART 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Pat Power; Grand Knight 

CATHOIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE 
Anna St. Antoine; President 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
Pat Rondot; President 

 SACRISTAN 
Vicky Masotti 

HOMEBOUND 
Paulette DesRosiers 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
Pat & Michelle Rondot 

 
PARISH COMMITTEES & GROUPS at OLPH  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:   
Donny Thivierge, Grand Knight   226-757-4773  

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE:    
Janis McIsaac; President 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL:   
Gail Lee-Woodcock; President 

PASTORAL CARE MINISTRY 
Dory Jimenez 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
Bonnie Drago 

 
 

Pastoral Family of Parishes Council 
Father Glen Ball * Father Stanislaw Izdebski Holy Trinity * Fa-
ther Miro St. Francis of Assisi * Sister Elzbieta Mruczekௗ Holy 
Trinityௗ* Christine Toffolonௗ Our Lady of Perpetual Helpௗ* Tony 
Blak Holy Trinity  * John Nabben St. Michael  * Tina Papac St. 
Francis of Assisi * Steve  Pellarin Our Lady of Perpetual Helpௗ * 
Joe Piskovic St. Francis of Assisi  * Frank Quint St. Michaelௗ & 
Immaculate Heart * Michelle Rondot Immaculate Heart * Chris 
Sak Our Lady of Perpetual Help * Victor  Wolanski Holy Trinity 
*   Nancy Charron (recording secretary) Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help 

AA meetings  are held every Tuesday at 10:00 am. in the small 
hall at Immaculate Heart Church. 

**Mass Intentions at OLPH can be made with Christine by 
emailing her, or leaving an envelope in the offertory basket,. 
Mass Intentions for Immaculate Heart or St. Michael’s  can be 
made by leaving an envelope in the offertory basket or calling 
Shirl at 519-258-0910 or by emailing her.  
.Mass Intentions are $10.00 each.   
** Please note that if you are asking for a certain date please 
send in your request at least three weeks in advance. Thank 
you. 

SENIORS’ EUCHRE CARD CLUB 
Join the seniors on Thursday’s at 1:00 pm. in the OLPH’s parish 
Hall to play euchre. Cost is $2.00  For more information call  
Diane Miller at 519-990-1856. ALL are welcomed! 

Assumption University, Windsor's Catholic Uni-
versity invites you to follow them on Facebook 
at https://www.facebook.com/assumptionu/. 
View the university's upcoming courses, activities, 
and events.  We have a lot of upcoming events and 
new courses in Christianity and Catholicism. Our graduate diplo-
ma in Catholic studies is delivered online so it is open to anyone. 

A Celebration Tour to Charlottetown for Bishop 
Dabrowski’s Installation - June 27-30 

A four-day tour is being organized to attend the installation 
Mass of Bishop Joseph in Charlottetown. The package will 

include a bus to Toronto, roundtrip flights to Char-
lottetown, accommodation, breakfast, a sightsee-
ing tour, attendance at the installation Mass fol-
lowed by a lobster dinner, and free time to explore 
Charlottetown. As it is just over a month away, the 
organizers need to see if there is enough interest 
before confirming flights and hotels.  Please email 

Mary Catherine Bishop mcbishop@dol.ca or call 519-619-
1279 for more information. The hope is to keep the price under 
$1800.00 (plus tax) based on double accommodation. 

OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE 2023 BENEFIT DINNER 
Come for a meal and hear from the mothers who have lived in 
our home! On THURSDAY, JUNE 15, 2023 (Doors open at 
6:00; Dinner at 7:00) at FOGOLAR FURLAN (1800 North 
Service Rd, Windsor,0N N8W 1Y3) 
Call Marina at 519-962-4861 to reserve your tickets*! 
*TICKETS are FREE, thanks to generous underwriters who 
covered the cost of the dinner. 
This is a FUNDRAISER, so there will be an opportunity to 
donate to OLG Home that evening. Tax receipts will be issued 
for your donation. 
Proceeds provide a safe home for moth-
ers in crisis and their babies. 
Bring family and friends for a lovely 
meal and support Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Home! 


